
 
 
HBMS PTSA meeting minutes, 5/16/13 
 
In attendance:  Bill Hinkle, Penny Arsenault, Bob Thompson, Patti Flynn, Jeannette Hallerman, 
Maryanne Shanley, Cynthia Matte 
 
HBHS principal Cindy Matte attended to meet parents of incoming freshmen and answer any questions. 
 
Principals' report:   
  Members of the chorus performed at the Fisher Cats game in Manchester.   
  NECAPs completed.   
  6th graders visit HBMS the 1st week of June.   
  8th graders visit HBHS June 17.   
  Several students were recognized for state awards.   
  Mrs. Ellerin was nominated for a state award.   
  DC trip for 2014 is scheduled for 3/18-3/21, maybe 3/17 and drive overnight, which worked well this 
year. 
 
February and April minutes were approved. 
 
DI request for $500 to offset registration fees at Globals in TN was approved. 
 
Arts Night:  PTSA is buying supplies.  Maryanne will talk to Megan King about setting up, she helped 
last year. 
 
Planning for 7th grade barbecue and 8th grade luau continues.   
  7th graders will be at HBMS and have a catered lunch by Alpine Grove.  Gayle Bottcher is working out 
the activities and schedule.   
  Farrah's 8th grade committee will be meeting to work out details.  DJs have been hired. 
 
Officers nominated for 2013-2014 positions are Tammy Fareed (president), Mara Friedman (VP), Penny 
Arsenault (treasurer), and Laurie Miller (secretary). 
 
Jeannette came up with a survey for arranging for a late bus to see if there is any interest. 
 
School calendars have been set.  April vacation will correspond with Massachusetts's next year. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Maryanne Shanley 


